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Brief*

HB 2001 would amend the statute governing the Law 
Enforcement Training Reimbursement Fund to require that all 
expenditures  made  from the  Fund  be  “in  accordance  with 
appropriation acts upon warrants of the director of accounts 
and reports pursuant to vouchers approved by the [Kansas 
Commission  on  Peace  Officers'  Standards  and  Training 
(KCPOST)]  or  by  a  person  or  persons  designated  by  the 
commission.”  This  language  would  give  KCPOST  the 
authority to expend money from that fund, which is located in 
the  State  Treasury.   Similar  language  appears  in  other 
statutes governing fee fund expenditures.  The Fund receives 
$1 from the $20 assessment imposed by KSA 12-4117(a) in 
each case filed in municipal court other than a non-moving 
traffic violation, where there is a finding of guilt, plea of guilty, 
plea of no contest, forfeiture of bond, or a diversion.

Background

HB  2001  was  introduced  to  make  technical  changes 
concerning  spending  that  were  not  made  when  KCPOST 
separated from the Kansas Law Enforcement Training Center 
(KLETC).

In the  House Committee on Corrections  and Juvenile 
Justice,  the  Directors  of  the  KLETC  and  of  the  KCPOST 
appeared  in  support  of  HB  2001.  No  opponents  provided 
____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org



testimony. The Committee made no changes to the bill and 
recommended it be passed.

The  League  of  Kansas  Municipalities  reports  the  bill 
would have negligible effects on Kansas municipalities and
KCPOST indicated that it would have no fiscal impact on the 
agency.
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